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THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND ELECTION OF OFFICERS 
The Annual General Meeting Minutes are now up on the web. Go to 
www.anu.edu.au/emeritus/management.html and select the 2003 Minutes from the 
drop down menu. 
The following members were declared elected: 

Beryl Rawson 
Chris Bryant 
Giles Pickford 
Ian Mathews  
John Grant 
John Molony 
John Sandeman 
Judith Slee 
Mac Boot 
Nik Fominas 
Peter McCullagh 
Peter Scardoni. 

At the Committee meeting which followed the AGM the following portfolios were 
allocated: 
Statutory Officers: 

Chair:     John Molony 
Deputy Chair    Peter McCullagh 
Treasurer     Peter Scardoni 
Secretary     Mac Boot 

Other Officers: 
ACT Government Project Leader  John Sandeman 
ANU Civic Interface Project Leader To be discussed at the next meeting 
Events Officer    Giles Pickford 
Media Officer Ian Mathews was nominated,  

but his consent needs to be obtained. 
South Coast Outreach Project Leader Chris Bryant 
Web Site Officer    Nik Fominas 
Membership Officer    To be discussed at the next meeting 

PARKING 
The Vice-Chancellor has agreed that people who are working in an Honorary capacity 
for more than 20 hours a week on campus can apply for a Parking Permit at the 
student rate of $138.60. Written confirmation from the university area concerned will 
be required. 
Members working for less than those hours can apply for parking scratchies as 
described below in ‘Members Benefits'. 

MEMBERS’ BENEFITS 
The benefits shown overleaf are available to current ANUEF Card Holders. Some 
new members may not yet have a card. They should contact Nik Fominas on 

http://www.anu.edu.au/emeritus/management.html


nik.fominas@technik.com.au or ring 0411 186 199. Production of 2004 cards for the 
bulk of members will happen early next year 
1. Library borrowing rights for $50 per annum which is far cheaper than what it 
costs ordinary members of Convocation. 
2. The right to buy packs of one-day parking scratchies which entitle you to park all 
day in Permit Parking spots at ANU for $2 a day. Also, the right to apply for free 
parking for special events such as Conferring of Degrees Ceremonies and other high 
days. Ordinary members of the public are not entitled to these benefits. They have to 
park in designated areas and feed the meters. 
3. The right to be posted ANU Reporter if you wish. 
4. A place in the pages of the ANU Annual Report. 
5. An ability to get staff discounts from PCTech. 

The right to use University House Library facilities. 
The right to apply for membership of one of the ANU National 
Institutes. 

8. $2 tickets to concerts given by the Canberra School of Music. This does not apply 
to concerts provided by outside organisations in Llewellyn Hall. 
If there are any other benefits that you would like us to pursue, please let us know. 

WEB SITE 
We have asked members who are interested in being active in the Faculty to give us 
their CVs for adding to our web site. So far 18 have done so. The reason for this is 
that ANUEF has been invited by the Deans of Arts and Science to assist in the new 
PhB courses. These courses are restricted to the top 1% of students as assessed in the 
HSC. These students need to be able to search the web to find people they and their 
teachers want to approach to assist in their chosen course. Therefore we need to help 
them find us. 

MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 
Membership has grown well this year, reaching 118 members to date, and with 
several more in the offing. 
The Committee invites members to look at the following web site and to suggest if 
there are any Emeritus Professors there, with known addresses, who could be 
approached by the Chair. The web site is: 
http://www.anu.edu.au/cabs/general/emeritus.html
Membership is open to a wide range of people other than Emeritus Professors and 
members are encouraged to think of nominating suitable candidates. The membership 
guidelines are published on the web site – http://www.anu.edu.au/emeritus so is the 
list of current members, so please look it up to see who is missing from our 
membership and who would make a valuable contribution. Any suggestions should be 
sent to the Secretary giles.pickford@bigpond.com

ANUEF LECTURE AND DINNER SERIES 
Please let me know if you want to give a lecture in the 2004 series, or if you have a 
suggestion for a talk from a non-member. An announcement about the 2004 Program 
will be made early next year. 
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I hope you all enjoy the Christmas celebrations and welcome in the New Year with 
much gusto. 

Giles Pickford 
Secretary 
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